
ITAC-NI Active Directory Subcommittee 
Minutes – 20 September 2002

Funding for the AD project will come from the ERP project.

Mike Conlon gave us three key guiding facts:

1) The University will have three open directories: NDS, AD and LDAP.  The data must be consistent and correct in all three.

2) ERP will be the authoritative source.  

3) Timeframe – basic functionality for ERP development by 11/1/2002.  “If we have to write checks to do it, we will.”

The ERP developers require client server tools to do distributed development; hence, the need for AD.  If AD cannot be deployed in time, then the developers will have to be physically moved to a single location.  Specific tools are “People Tools for Developers”.  There will be approximately 20 developers on 11/1/02, growing eventually to about 120.  Only UF will participate in the AD, not the other ERP partners.  All of these developers will be on “modern clients” – not Win9x.
There are other very interested parties, including the College of Business (secure course websites for 10,000+ students per semester).

An identical AD system was proposed for testing and ongoing development; the group was unanimous in their approval of this idea.

Dave Pokorney will contact Shands about their potential involvement.  Several individuals noted that (a) Shands currently relies heavily on NDS, (b) Microsoft has traditionally refused to allow Shands to participate in academic discounts.

Mike Conlon asked about the availability of personnel to operate the AD.  Dave Pokorney noted that they’re in short supply, but that the administration has approved one FTE at this point for the project.  There was general agreement that this position would fit best in the Open Systems Group where cross-training can help multiply the effectiveness of the resource.  Hansford Tyler and Mike Conlon stressed the importance of getting the new position on a fast track.  Dave Pokorney has assumed responsibility for seeing that happen.

Mike Conlon requested that we rapidly develop:

· vision statement.  This should be a vision for the functionality we’ll receive – not a technical description of the network.  
(my notes incomplete – who took responsibility for this?)
· clear statement of goals.  (e.g. “relate AD to existing enterprise data structures”)
· timeline for project
Dave Pokorney will manage our mailing list:   AD-WG-L
Dave Pokorney and Iain Moffat will work on the job description.

Chris Hughes and Mike Conlon will each approach Microsoft to determine if we can get the QuickStart consulting at no cost – and in a hurry.

The group began to discuss elements of the Statement of Work, identifying the following elements:

· DNS – centralized vs. decentralized

· Training

· Scalability

· Hardware requirements

· Anticipated impact on help desk for support of MS suites, etc.

· Is Shands participation possible?  How?  Technologically?  Fiscally?

· Security

· WAN implications (especially IFAS)

· GatorLink tie-in

· Project Website

Dave Pokorney suggested that a DDD memo regarding this project is probably appropriate – perhaps from Dr. Frazier’s office.

